October SAC Minutes:
Hello MVEC SAC members.
I am writing today to check in and do our first SAC meeting via email.  I would like to say that it has been a smooth start to the school year, and I feel very fortunate to be a part of the MVEC family.  We have a full compliment of dedicated staff here to serve our students, and the support of the community is greatly appreciated.  We are continuing the work that was begun last year with a focus on reading levels for all grades, however a particular focus is on our grades Primary to grade 3 students.  The second initiative that we are focussing on as a school is in math, specifically in Fact Fluency.  This again, is being done in all grades.  Further to this we are scheduled to be receiving the support of an HRCE Math Coach, beginning next week who will be here for a block of 5-6 weeks to support teachers as they work in this area.  Student well being continues to be an area where we are working hard to ensure that all students are feeling well in all aspects of their school lives.  
We have successfully completed two fire drills, our lockdown drill and hold and secure with all students.  We have had our picture day and are families are currently placing orders online.  We are nearing the end of updating student registration forms.  This year the registration updates are all being done online, no paper copies, and this has been slow.  They are scheduled to be completed by October 20th.  If you know of someone who is having issues or not aware, please have them contact Mrs. Logan.  We have our Halloween event upcoming, Monster Mash, which will be held in conjunction with a book fair on October 26th from 6-7pm.  All monies raised will go towards enhancing our school library.  October 27th is Provincial Conference Day and there are no classes for students.  Our Remembrance Day ceremony is being held on November 9 at 1:00.  Families are welcome to attend this event.  Also, Mrs. MacAulay, our new vice principal, and I are receiving training around trauma informed practices.  Some of this work has been completed online, while there are also upcoming in person sessions to attend.  
I realize that in the past that meetings have been done via email, as is this one. however, I would really like to have an in-person meeting.  In speaking to the Chair, Melissa, we have decided that we would try an afterschool meeting.  The next meeting will be held here at MVEC on Wednesday, November 15 at 3:15.  We hope to see everyone there!
In closing, if there are individuals who are currently serving on SAC, who feel that they can no longer do so, please let us know as soon as possible so that we can ty to secure someone for each position on SAC.  Please refer to the SAC by laws and letter of agreement for further information on the role and composition of the SAC which is found on our MVEC website under “Our School” tab and then scroll down to “School Advisory Council”.
I look forward to working with you all in support of student growth and achievement.
Troy



